Benton County Commission
April 29, 2024

Convene

Presiding Commissioner Steve Daleske called the meeting of the Benton County Commission to order at 9:00
a.m. on April 29, 2024 at the Board Room. Attendance: Larry Berry, Present: Scott Harms, Present: Steve
Daleske, Present.

Approval of Prior Minutes

District 1 Commissioner Larry Berry made the motion to approve prior minutes dated 4/22/2024. District 2
Commissioner Scott Harms seconded the motion. The motion passed by vote: Larry Berry (Yes), Scott Harms
(Yes), and Steve Daleske (Yes).

David Malecki

David Malecki is present at today's meeting.

Chief County Health Officer

Barry Pabst was present as Commissioners discussed the retirement of Benton County Health Department
Administrator Linda Viebrock, who has served the County as Chief County Health Officer. It was noted that Mr.
Pabst will replace Ms. Viebrock as Administrator at the Health Department. District 2 Commissioner Scott
Harms made the motion to appoint Barry Pabst as Chief County Health Officer, to replace Linda Viebrock.
District 1 Commissioner Larry Berry seconded the motion. The motion passed by vote: Larry Berry (Yes), Scott
Harms (Yes), and Steve Daleske (Yes).

Windsor Review
Windsor Review representative K. E. Ragland is present at today's meeting.

Paul Venable

Paul Venable is present at today's meeting.

Collector Report
Collector David Brodersen met with Commissioners to present an update on recent legislature pertaining to the
Senior Real Estate Property Tax Relief Program.

Treasurer and County Clerk Reports

The Treasurer presented his weekly financial report; the County Clerk submitted bills for approval and payment.

Windsor Review
Mr. Ragland exited the meeting at 9:50 a.m.
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Paul Venable

Paul Venable spoke with Commissioners on behalf of the Constitution Party, pertaining to a proposed tax relief
program that could be submitted to legislature for review sometime in the future.

Adjournment

District 2 Commissioner Scott Harms Ordered that the commission adjourn until 5/6/2024. Larry Berry
seconded the motion. The motion passed by vote: Larry Berry (Yes), Scott Harms (Yes), Steve Daleske (Yes).
Meeting adjourned at 11;50 a.m.

" Steve Daleske
Presiding Commissioner

April 29, 2024 2



